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SEWER PROBLEMS 

If you have problems with your sewer line, please give us a call first so that we can determine if it is your service line or our 

main line. If it is in your line, we will notify you promptly.  If it is our problem, we will take care of it immediately. 

 

STRATMOOR HILLS NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION -  http://www.stratmoorhills.org/contact.php   

 

See us on the website at: 

stratmoorhillswater.org 

 

 

BILLING SCHEDULE (est.) 
 

Bills Mailed -  September 5, 2024 

Payments Due  - September 13,  2024 

Late Notices Mailed - September 16, 2024 

Shut Off Payments Due - September  24, 2024 

Shut Off Day - September 25, 2024  

 Meter Read Date - September 30, 2024 

 
If you believe you may be late making your payment, 

please call us to make arrangements to avoid the 

$30.00 delinquent fee. 

Water Tank Recoating Project—Grant  

The Stratmoor Hills Water District was recently awarded a grant in the amount of 

$700,000 for a Water Tank Recoating Project scheduled to be completed in the Fall of 

2025. 

The grant will be administered by the Colorado Department of Local Affairs (DOLA) as 

part of the Energy/Mineral Impact Assistance Fund (EIAF) program.  Our project was 

reviewed based on a variety of factors such as its connection to energy impact, degree of 

need, measurable outcomes, amount of request, relationship to community goals, level of 

local match and community support, management capacity, resiliency and readiness to 

go.  These grant funds will be from federal mineral lease proceeds. 

The total cost for the water tank recoating project is estimated at 1.4 million dollars.  The 

district will rely on existing reserves to pay for one half of the cost of the project.  The 

project will involve sandblasting and recoating both the interior and exterior of the dis-

trict’s 2.5 million gallon water tank locat-

ed at Academy and Venetucci Blvd., near 

Wal-Mart.  

The grant will benefit our customers by 

eliminating the need to finance the project, 

which would likely lead to a rate increase 

to cover the costs of the loan. 

The Water Tank Recoating project is one 

of several capital projects needed to keep 

our system running reliable and efficient. 

 

STORM WATER RUNOFF              

ENDS UP IN OUR 

STREAMS AND RIVERS 



 
Stratmoor News is published monthly by the Stratmoor Hills Water, Fire Protection and Sanitation Districts. For questions, comments, or suggestions, please 
contact Kirk Medina, at 576-0311.  The Stratmoor Hills Water, Fire Protection and Sanitation Districts are governed by an individual, elected Boards of Directors. 
Currently, the members for each of the three Boards are:  Robert Colgrove—Chairperson/President, James Pesicka—Vice Chairperson/President, John Willcox—
Secretary/Treasurer,  Cindy Dent—Director, and Richard Dull—Director. 
 
Board elections are held in May of odd-numbered years. Board meetings are typically held on the third Wednesday of each month beginning at 3:00 p.m. at the Fire 
Station (2160 “B” Street). Meeting agendas are posted at the Water District office (1811 “B” Street), the Fire Station and at the Stratmoor Elementary School (200 
Loomis Avenue). If you would like more information about the Districts, please contact Kirk Medina at the Water and Sanitation Districts at 576-0311 or by e-mail 
at kirk@stratmoorhillswater.org  or Dottie Barrett for the Fire Protection District at 576-1200 or by e-mail at mail@shvfd.com 
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Join us for our Open House 

Saturday, October 12, 2024 

10:00 am – 3:00 pm 

2160 B Street 

Colorado Springs, CO 80906 

 

We will have demonstrations of car fires, vehicle extrication, static displays from our  

neighboring Fire Departments, goodies for the kids and much more! 


